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Public Meeting on Methamphetamines, Mental Health and Drug Law Reform

Australia’s official drug policy is harm minimisation which has been overlayed by Prime Minister Howard’s “Tough on Drugs”. These policies either attempt to reduce the harm from Australia’s overarching prohibition laws or by introducing stricter regimes attempt to make prohibition laws work more effectively.

“The Australia Institute has looked at the conflict between these two policies in its report ‘Drug law Reform – Beyond Prohibition’,” said Brian McConnell, President of Families and Friends for Drug Law Reform. “It concluded that ‘any move away from harm minimisation toward a stricter form of prohibition will worsen the social outcomes from drug policies’ and also said that ‘tightening drug laws and placing even greater emphasis on drug law enforcement is likely to undermine some of the gains achieved by harm minimisation strategies and send Australia down a path that history demonstrates can only end in failure’.”
Andrew Macintosh, Deputy Director of The Australia Institute, will draw on the Institute’s recent report, which he authored, at a free public meeting entitled Methamphetamines, Mental Health and Drug Law Reform at the Reception Room at the ACT Legislative Assembly on Thursday 30 March at 12:30pm. 

“This meeting will be a very important and timely one at a time when:

· over half a million Australians, including over 12% of 20-29 year olds, have recently used methamphetamines or what was sold to them as the less harmful ecstasy but which often contains methamphetamine;

· the mental health system has been brought to its knees;

· families are in chaos attempting to reach out to their children who have lost track of reality through binging on the new potent drugs and even professionals are finding it hard to cope.”
Andrew Macintosh will also explore the role that drug law reform can play in addressing the balance between control of the supply of illegal drugs, discouraging drug use, dealing with major health concerns, but at the same time ensuring that such measures do not create more harm to individuals and society.

For more information: Contact Andrew Macintosh (02) 6125 1273/04 0380 4540 or Brian McConnell (02) 6254 2961
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